
Hatchlands Primary School, Hatchlands Road, Redhill, RH1 6BL 

Statement of Reasons for Proposing to Make the Traffic Regulation Order for 
Public Notice 

Hatchlands Primary School has secured planning permission for the demolition of 
the former Redhill County and Magistrates Court and the erection of a 2-form-entry 
primary school building, associated landscaping, car parking and servicing areas to 
accommodate an increase to 420 pupil numbers. 

The signalised pedestrian crossing is to be provided outside the school access on 

Hatchlands Road (A25), 35 metres south of its Brownlow Road junction.  The 

implementation of the signalised pedestrian crossing is to facilitate a safe crossing 

provision for people accessing the new enlarged school.  The introduction of the 

signalised pedestrian crossing on Hatchlands Road (A25) has been assessed and 

agreed with Surrey Police and reflects Surrey County Councils Road Safety Audit 

team and Passenger Transport Services considerations.  
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